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SUBJECT: Proposed Amendment to City Policy R-2: Beer Gardens in City Parks 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Parks, Recreation and Culture Department and the Legislative Services Division 
recommend that Council amend City Policy R-2: Beer Garden Policy and Regulations by: 
 

1. Replacing Paragraph 1 with a new sentence which reads “On recommendation from the 
Beer Garden Committee, consisting of one representative each from the Parks, 
Recreation and Culture Department, the RCMP and the By-law Enforcement & 
Licensing Division, the General Manager, Parks, Recreation and Culture may approve 
beer garden licenses in the City of Surrey each year; and 

 
2. Replacing Paragraph 2 with a new sentence which reads “The General Manager, Parks, 

Recreation and Culture may approve a beer garden license contingent on the 
organization meeting the requirements of the Beer Garden Policy and Regulations, and 
also obtaining a ‘Special Occasions License’ through the Province and the RCMP.” 

 
INTENT 
 
The intent of this report is to gain Council’s approval to change City Policy R2 – Beer 
Garden Policy and Regulations, to reflect Council’s delegation of authority to the General 
Manager, Parks, Recreation and Culture to approve beer gardens, and to change the 
composition of the Beer Garden Committee. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
City Policy R-2: Beer Garden Policy and Regulations (the “Policy”) was developed to control 
and regulate the public consumption of alcohol in City parks.  A copy of the policy is attached 
as Appendix “I”. 
 
The regulations contained within the Policy led to a more supervised environment for alcohol 
consumption by providing a legitimate alternative to illegal tailgate drinking in the parking  
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lots of City parks.  In order to qualify, interested groups attended a special Serving It Right 
Seminar for organizations wishing to hold a beer garden in Surrey.  At the seminar, 
participants would receive application packages prepared by Clerk’s Office consisting of:  
Process for Obtaining Beer Garden License; Beer Garden Regulations outline; and City Policy 
R2.  The RCMP, ICBC and a PRC staff representative discuss responsibility, security, liability, 
procedures and policy.  Another criterion that must be met is that the applicants must have 
provided their financial information to the City from the prior years’ beer garden before any 
new application would be considered.  Applications and supporting documentation are 
gathered by the Clerk’s Office and reviewed by the Beer Garden Review Committee, with 
upcoming license recommendations prepared and submitted to the Parks, Recreation and 
Sport Tourism Committee of Council for comment, and then to Council for approval.  The 
Beer Garden Committee also audits to ensure that all funds raised through beer gardens are 
used for charitable initiatives or civic purposes.   
 
DISCUSSION 
 
A thorough review of the legislation has shown that Provincial legislation has changed such 
that Council approval is not required in order for the City to issue permits for the hosting of 
beer gardens in City parks. 
 
Staff feel that continuance of the existing screening and education process, coupled with a 
fulsome review by the Beer Garden Committee, will ensure that beer gardens can be 
successfully hosted in City parks.  A review of reports to Council in this matter over the last 
decade has shown that Council has supported all staff recommendations, and therefore 
Council should have confidence that the system is appropriate and working properly, without 
the need to have Council review and approve each application. 
 
Based on the foregoing, staff are recommending that Council delegate its authority to 
approve Beer Gardens to the General Manager, Parks, Recreation and Culture, who will 
review the recommendations from the Beer Garden Committee prior to granting approval. 
 
It is also recommended that the composition of the Beer Garden Committee change, such 
that the representative from the City Clerk’s office is replaced by a representative from the 
By-law Enforcement and Licensing Division.  It is felt that By-law staff, who are in a position 
to observe beer gardens and enforce regulations at the parks where beer gardens are being 
held, will be in a better position to judge the relative merits of the various beer garden 
applications.  Parks Division staff would then take over the administrative functions 
previously carried out by the Clerk’s Office. 
 
LEGAL SERVICES DIVISION COMMENTS 
 
Staff of the Legal Services Division supports the recommendations of this report.   
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CONCLUSION  
 
The Parks, Recreation and Culture Department recommend that Council amend City Policy 
R-2 by: 
 

1. Replacing Paragraph 1 with a new sentence which reads “On recommendation from the 
Beer Garden Committee, consisting of one representative each from the Parks, 
Recreation and Culture Department, the RCMP and the By-law Enforcement & 
Licensing Division, the General Manager, Parks, Recreation and Culture may approve 
beer garden licenses in the City of Surrey each year; and 

 
2. Replacing Paragraph 2 with a new sentence which reads “The General Manager, Parks, 

Recreation and Culture may approve a beer garden license contingent on the 
organization meeting the requirements of the Beer Garden Policy and Regulations, and 
also obtaining a ‘Special Occasions License’ through the Province and the RCMP.” 

 
 
 
 
 
Laurie Cavan       Jane Sullivan 
General Manager,       City Clerk 
Parks, Recreation and Culture 
 
cc City Solicitor 
 
Appendix “I” – City Policy No. R-2 
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City Policy No. R-2 
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